Salisbury Historical Society

September 15, 2020

7pm

Because of the COVID-19 pandemic, our annual meeting did not include a potluck supper.  There were 14 members in attendance.

Minutes from our September 17, 2019, meeting were distributed and approved as written.  Moved by Joe Schmidl, seconded by Linda Denoncourt

President’s Report


President Merwin noted that the pandemic affected us all in 2020.  We had no general meetings, no programs and the Museum was not open all season.  Fund-raising was hampered, as Old Home Day was cancelled and we no longer have the chamber music concert.  We have yet to find a steeplejack and/or carpenter to assess the condition of the steeple and we have no estimate for fixing the front steps.  We all hope for a better 2021.


On the plus side, we awarded our annual $5000 scholarship, this year to Caleb Heath.   The Scholarship Committee is comprised now of Chair Arthur Garvin and members Dave Merwin and Al Romano.  We have discontinued giving a laptop computer to a fifth-grader at the Elementary School.

We are still hopeful that we may have a graveside dedication ceremony for our Civil War veteran Pvt. John Haskell, perhaps on or around Veterans’ Day. 
Trustee Report

Diana Celmer noted that just over a year ago we began the process of investing the Kepper bequest and rolling our CDs into a fund, with the assistance of member Al Romano.  We began with $111,653 and currently have $123,786 in the account.  This is an 11% gain since inception, despite a drop caused by the pandemic, an increase of more than $12,000 overall.  Our investments are conservative but doing well.
Treasurer’s Report
 
Cindy Romano had numbers for the past year.  Our checking account currently has $3,119.67.  General income was $29,900.09 and expenses were $37,179.40.  The Scholarship Fund has $10,994.97, enough for two years of $5,000 scholarships if we choose to keep the gift at that level.  The Paypal account, which doesn’t change, holds $178.71.  The complete report is attached.  It was accepted as presented, moved by Gail Henry and seconded by David Rapalyea.


President Merwin thanked Cindy for her service, as she is stepping down as Treasurer.
Curator’s Report

Linda Denoncourt said she has been swamped with donations this year, including the gem of a Civil War drummer boy’s uniform from Linda Barnes, for which we need a glass display case.  The Webster Historical Society gave three boxes of items from longtime Salisbury resident Ida Prince, including daguerrotypes, clothing, postcards, school Awards of Merit from the 1890s and more.  A Hopkinton resident donated many early 1900s receipts from the E.D. Little store (now Crossroads), some of which will go into the Museum.  Member Roger Heath is writing a description of a Civil War era frying pan, also from a drummer boy, he will donate.


Linda also heard from a man in Georgia who says he has Daniel Webster’s christening gown, an amazing addition to our collection.  When properly preserved it will go into the Meetinghouse entry along with the other Webster items.
NEW BUSINESS
2021 Scholarship:  Discussion regarding the amount and process for the coming year.  We agreed we should always leave at least $5,000 in the account and try to give that each year, as we have been doing for quite a while.  The amount should be based on donations received, however, and we will assess that at an Executive Board meeting.  Gail will get a list of those who gave this year after receiving her letter and follow up with those who didn’t. 
Kepper Rugs:  Curator Linda Denoncourt noted that the 30 rugs we own that were made by Dr. Kepper are now stored in the crowded Archive Room and suggested retaining the best for our collection and selling the rest.  All have been appraised, from $150 to $16,000.  We agreed to the sale of those determined by Linda, opening the sale first to Society members.  She also has a list of people who saw the rugs on display and indicated interest in purchasing; they would have the next opportunity.


It was also agreed to sell the Ben Berlin charcoals to a Society member who wants to buy them.  We will probably never display them again.
OPEN DISCUSSION

President Merwin said he is continuing his search for a steeplejack or someone to assess the condition of and repair the steeple.  It is becoming a hazard.

ELECTION OF OFFICERS


A slate of officers for 2021 and beyond was presented by Trustee Diana Celmer.  All were voted in, moved by Gail Henry and seconded by Joe Schmidl.  Reprising their roles will be President David Merwin and Secretary Gail Henry.  David Rapalyea will be our new Treasurer.


Though there were no nominations for Trustee, a new member volunteered and was immediately elected.  Many thanks to David Hostetler for stepping up.    
The meeting adjourned at 8 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

   Gail Henry, Secretary
